
 
The location of this meeting is handicap accessible and reasonable accommodations will be 
provided to persons requiring assistance.  If you need a special accommodation, please contact 
Jini Fairley, at least two days in advance of the meeting: jfairley@newtonma.gov, or 617-796-
1253.  For Telecommunications Relay Service dial 711. 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE AGENDA 
 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2015 
 
7:00 PM 
Room 204  
 
Public hearing assigned for December 9, 2015 
#333-15 NATIONAL GRID petitioning for a grant of location to install and maintain 200’ 

+ of 4” gas main in OLD FARM ROAD from the existing 12” gas main in 
Brookline Street southerly to provide gas service to 12 Old Farm Road.  [11/12/15 
@ 11:28 PM] 

 
Public hearing assigned for December 9, 2015 
#334-15 COMCAST OF MASSACHUSETTS petitioning for a grant of location to  install 

conduit from Pole # NT/68 located in an island  at the intersection of Langley 
Road, Summer Street and Beacon Street southerly for 55’ + to the Beacon Street 
curb line and continuing in Beacon Street 196’ + to 792-796 Beacon Street.  
[11/23/15 @ 9:21 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#346-15 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to transfer the sum of one 
hundred fifteen thousand five hundred dollars ($115,000) from Budget Reserve to 
the Public Buildings Department to fund the demolition of the garage and site 
restoration at 525 Winchester Street Newton Highlands.  [11/30/15 @ 1:11 PM] 

 
#417-13 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting that the Administration provide 

updates on the progress of the Angier Elementary School project.  [11/21/13 @ 
9:16 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#455-14 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR recommending amendment to Chapter 29, Section 
80 Sewer/Stormwater use charge. of the City of Newton Ordinances to create a 
storm water rate fee structure based upon square footage of impervious surface 
area. 
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#131-13 ALD. CROSSLEY, FULLER, SALVUCCI, JOHNSON, CICCONE requesting 
periodic updates and discussion, at the discretion of the members of the Public 
Facilities Committee or the Commissioner of Public Works, on the condition 
functioning, operations and management of all elements of the City sewer, water 
and storm water systems including the following: 

 Water meters 
 Implementation of the ten project area strategic plan to remove infiltration 

in the City sewer system 
 Implementation of the long range strategic plan to repair and replace City 

water mains, especially to correct for fire flow 
 Status of the City’s Private Inflow Removal Program to resolve and 

disconnect illegal storm water connections to the City sewer system 
 Current billing practices  
 Rates analyses needed to facilitate an informed comparison of billing 

options to include the following options either alone or in combination:  
seasonal rates, second meters, tiered rates, frequency of billing, low 
income credits.  [03/23/13 @ 11:13 AM] 

 
#48-15 ALD. JOHNSON, SANGIOLO & YATES requesting a discussion with the 

Commissioner of Public Works regarding: (1) short and long term snow clearing 
of streets and sidewalks, (2) proactive planning relative to potential issues 
resulting from melting snow, (3) short term plans for addressing potholes, and (4) 
how the Department of Public Works will use the data gathered from where 
potholes need to be filled to guide planning for street repairs.  [02/23/15 @ 9:31 
AM] 

 
It is the Chair’s intention to entertain motions for no action necessary or referral to the 2016-
2017 City Council for the below items: 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 
#314-15 ALD. COTE, HARNEY AND NORTON requesting a review of all public 

buildings with a priority on schools and the Senior Center to ensure that 
functioning carbon monoxide detectors, that alert the entire facility are in use.   

 
#313-15 ALD. LAPPIN requesting an update from the Department of Public Works on the 

second water meter program including: the progress of the inspection and 
programming of the approximately 900 new outdoor irrigation meters provided by 
the City to property owners that have yet to be inspected and/or programmed by 
the City; the process going forward for the issuance, inspection, programming and 
tracking of second meters; and the notification of residents who already had 
second meters regarding the process for registering their meters.  10/26/15 @ 7:15 
PM] 
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REFERRED TO FINANCE AND APPROPRIATE COMMITTEES 
#288-15 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR submitting the FY 2017-FY 2021 Capital 

Improvement Plan pursuant to section 5-3 of the Newton City Charter.  [10/01/15 
@ 1:53 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROGRAMS&SERVICES AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 
#201-15 ALD. SANGIOLO requesting a discussion with the Commissioner of Public 

Buildings, the Commissioner of Parks and Recreation, and the Executive 
Department regarding the condition of the property located at 246 Dudley Road 
(Kennard Estate) and how much, if any, repairs and upgrades will be needed as 
the City relocates the Parks and Recreation Department to that location.  
[09/01/15 @ 4:00 PM] 

 
#200-15 ALD. LAREDO requesting that the Department of Public Works provide an 

update on the creation of a strategic plan for the improvement of streets and 
sidewalks in the City.  [08/13/15 @ 11:20 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROG & SERV AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 

#141-15 ALD. BROUSAL-GLASER, SANGIOLO, HESS-MAHAN, COTE, NORTON 
AND ALBRIGHT requesting a discussion with the Director of Urban Forestry, a 
representative of the Department of Public Works and a representative of the Law 
Department about tracking and improving the condition of the gas utility 
infrastructure in Newton, new state statutes governing infrastructure repairs, 
coordination of increased repair work with city operations, the status of 
negotiations with National Grid to compensate for tree deaths resulting from gas 
leaks, and the possibility of creating a utilities working group to monitor progress 
on these and related issues.  [05/26/15 @ 2:52 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROG & SERV AND PUBLIC FACILILTIES COMMITTEES 

#140-15 PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 
requesting that the School Department and/or the Executive Department provide 
updates on the progress of the potential purchase of the Aquinas site as well as 
short and long-term plans for uses and operations at the site.  [05/20/15 @8:53 
PM] 

 
#133-15 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to enter into negotiations 

for the potential lease on city properties for purposes of third-party construction, 
ownership, and operation of on-site renewable solar energy generation from 
which the City will purchase electric output and/or net metering credits.  
[05/11/15 @ 5:00 PM]  

 ITEM SPLIT INTO PART A AND PART B 
 PART A – APPROVED on 11/16/15 
 PART B – Solar panels mounted on new carport structures at Newton South 

High School and solar panels mounted on new carport structures at the 
Library. HELD on 011/04/15 
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#100-15 ALD. NORTON, SANGIOLO, LEARY, AND ALBRIGHT requesting that the 

Administration pursue municipal aggregation of energy purchasing with the goals 
of reducing and/or stabilizing electricity costs for resident, businesses and the 
City; and requiring the purchase of Class 1 RECs at some percentage above the 
level required by the Massachusetts Renewable Portfolio Standard.  [04/06/15 @ 
9:12 AM] 

 
#83-15 ALD. CROSSLEY, GENTILE, & ALBRIGHT requesting a discussion and 

update from the Administration on the following energy related items:  status of 
municipal power purchasing contracts for gas and electricity; status of the Power 
Purchase Agreement including solar PV rooftop installations, power offset (cost 
benefit) to date and review of potential future projects; and an update on 
municipal energy consumption including the recent Green Communities report 
filed with the Department of Energy Resources.  [03/26/15 @ 9:19 AM] 

 
#62-14 ALD. CROSSLEY, HESS-MAHAN, ALBRIGHT AND SALVUCCI requesting 

a report from the administration on the status of the City strategy to meet its 
obligations as a Department of Energy Resources Green Community, to reduce 
municipal energy consumption by 20% over five years, particularly regarding 
advancing the implementation of the building energy audits program 
recommending energy efficiency measures in existing buildings, and how that 
strategy is incorporated into the capital improvement plan. [02/24/14 @ 6:35 PM] 

 
#47-15 ALD. RICE AND YATES requesting establishment of a pilot storm water 

treatment program for the streets in Waban between Quinobequin Road and 
Chestnut Street including but not limited to Amherst Road, Radcliffe Road and 
Tamworth Road.  [02/11/15 @ 9:13 AM]   

 
REFERRED TO PUB FACIL, PROG & SERV, AND PS&T COMMITTEES 

#46-15 ALD. JOHNSON & CICCONE, requesting a discussion with the Commissioner 
of Department of Public Works and the School Department to determine and 
discuss parking options including use of school properties based on the current 
municipal parking lot programs including the issuance of permits.  [02/11/15 @ 
1:35 PM] 

 
#328-14  ALD. ALBRIGHT, DANBERG, & LAREDO requesting a review of double 

poles in Newton including a random sampling of ten double poles on the north 
side and ten double poles on the south side of Newton to determine which utility 
is holding up the removal of double poles. [08/19/14 @ 9:16 AM] 

 
#189-14  PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting periodic updates on the Zervas 

Elementary School Project. [04/17/14 @ 10:48 PM] 
 
#188-14 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting periodic updates on the Cabot 

Elementary School Project. [04/17/14 @ 10:48 PM] 
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REFERRED TO PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND PUBLIC FACILTIES COMMITTEES 
#119-14  ALD. ALBRIGHT AND CROSSLEY requesting discussion with the Inspectional 

Services Department to explain the development of short and long term plans to 
identify and correct buildings, sidewalks, playgrounds, etc…that do not conform 
to American Disability Act (ADA) standards. The discussion should include 
information on how improvements will be incorporated into the Capital 
Improvement Plan or if less than $75,000 into a comprehensive budget plan to 
correct ADA deficiencies. [03/12/14 @ 4:18 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#41-13 ALD. CROSSLEY, FULLER AND SALVUCCI requesting a discussion with the 
administration to review how the city inventories, plans for, budgets and accounts 
for needed smaller capital expenditures (currently set at under $75,000), which 
are excluded from the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP); how to make these non-
CIP capital maintenance items visible, and how to integrate them with the overall 
planning, CIP, and budgeting processes.  [01/14/13 @ 5:02 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROG. & SERV AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 

#36-12 ALD. CROSSLEY & FULLER requesting Home Rule legislation or an ordinance 
to require inspections of private sewer lines and storm water drainage connections 
prior to settling a change in property ownership, to assure that private sewer lines 
are functioning properly and that there are no illegal storm water connections to 
the city sewer mains. 
A) Sewer lines found to be compromised or of inferior construction would have 

to be repaired or replaced as a condition of sale; 
B) Illegal connections would have to be removed, corrected, and re-inspected in 

accordance with current city ordinances and codes, as a condition of sale.  
[01/24/12 @ 8:07 AM] 

 PROG & SERV VOTED NO ACTION NECESSARY 6-0 on 11/17/14 
 

REFERRED TO PS&T AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 
#413-11 ALD. CICCONE, SALVUCCI, GENTILE & LENNON updating the Public 

Facilities and Public Safety & Transportation Committees on the progress of 
renovations to the city’s fire stations.  [11-17-11 @11:07 AM] 

 
#367-09 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting discussion with the Law 

Department on how to resolve the dispute with NStar regarding whose 
responsibility it is to repair the streetlight connection between the manhole and 
the base of the streetlight.  [10/21/09 @ 9:00 PM] 

 
#253-07 ALD. LINSKY ALBRIGHT, JOHNSON, HARNEY, SANGIOLO, SALVUCCI, 

MANSFIELD, BURG, SCHNIPPER requesting (1) a review as to how provisions 
of applicable ordinances, specifically 5-58, were implemented during the course 
of the Newton North project, and (2) consider proposed revisions of 5-58 
including, but not limited to: 
(a) timely provision of documentation by the public building department to the 

Board of Aldermen and Design Review Committee; 
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(b) establishment of liaison committees to facilitate communications and input 
from neighborhoods affected by projects subject to this ordinance; 

(c) approval of final design plans by the Board of Aldermen of projects subject to 
this ordinance; 

(d) oversight during the construction phase of projects subject to this ordinance 
by appropriate Board committee(s) both in respect to approval of change 
orders as well as design changes; and 

(e) generation of a required record detailing the entire construction process by the 
public building department to guide present and future oversight of projects 
subject to this ordinance.   

(f) establishment of a committee to provide oversight for public building 
construction and renovation during all phases of planning, design and 
construction.  [08/07/07 @ 3:12 PM] 

 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 Deborah Crossley, Chairman 
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Final Label Report Old Farm

SBL Owner Number Street Unit

61038 0008 CANTON CIRCLE LLC 714-724 BEACON ST

61038 0007 CUMBERLAND FARMS INC 732 BEACON ST

61027 0017 EQUITY REALTY LLC 739 BEACON ST

61027 0018 747 BEACON LLC 741-747 BEACON ST

61027 0019 PEIDIS IOANNIS 749 BEACON ST

61027 0020 B & E BEACON REALTY LLC 749-759 BEACON ST

61027 0001 NEWTON REALTY LLC 761-771 BEACON ST

61036 0005 GATEWAY PLAZA LTD PTNRSHP 776 BEACON ST

61036 0004 S-BNK NEWTON BEACON LLC 780 BEACON ST

61036 0003 PROWER LLC 790-794 BEACON ST

61036 0002 LEVY GEORGE M 796 BEACON ST

61036 0001 BANK OF AMERICA 808 BEACON ST

64028 0001 CENTRE REALTY LLC 1261-1269 CENTRE ST

61035 0005 ZUSSMAN DAVID T TR 1280 CENTRE ST

62009 0015 FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH IN NEWTON 1299 CENTRE ST

61033 0014 KRASNER/METRO BOSTON ASSOC LTD 30-30 LANGLEY RD

61033 0013 SHERBURN REALTY LLC 36-46 LANGLEY RD

61036 0006 PICCLANG LLC 47-61 LANGLEY RD

61038 0002 DYER DENNIS A 74-78 LANGLEY RD

61033 0012 SHAUGHNESSY FRED J JR 209-213 SUMNER ST

61038 0004 LIN JOSEPH Y 22-24 UNION ST

Tuesday, December 01, 2015 Page 1 of 1
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Final Label Report Beacon

SBL Owner Number Street Unit

61038 0008 CANTON CIRCLE LLC 714-724 BEACON ST

61038 0007 CUMBERLAND FARMS INC 732 BEACON ST

61027 0017 EQUITY REALTY LLC 739 BEACON ST

61027 0018 747 BEACON LLC 741-747 BEACON ST

61027 0019 PEIDIS IOANNIS 749 BEACON ST

61027 0020 B & E BEACON REALTY LLC 749-759 BEACON ST

61027 0001 NEWTON REALTY LLC 761-771 BEACON ST

61036 0005 GATEWAY PLAZA LTD PTNRSHP 776 BEACON ST

61036 0004 S-BNK NEWTON BEACON LLC 780 BEACON ST

61036 0003 PROWER LLC 790-794 BEACON ST

61036 0002 LEVY GEORGE M 796 BEACON ST

61036 0001 BANK OF AMERICA 808 BEACON ST

64028 0001 CENTRE REALTY LLC 1261-1269 CENTRE ST

61035 0005 ZUSSMAN DAVID T TR 1280 CENTRE ST

62009 0015 FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH IN NEWTON 1299 CENTRE ST

61033 0014 KRASNER/METRO BOSTON ASSOC LTD 30-30 LANGLEY RD

61033 0013 SHERBURN REALTY LLC 36-46 LANGLEY RD

61036 0006 PICCLANG LLC 47-61 LANGLEY RD

61038 0002 DYER DENNIS A 74-78 LANGLEY RD

61033 0012 SHAUGHNESSY FRED J JR 209-213 SUMNER ST

61038 0004 LIN JOSEPH Y 22-24 UNION ST

Tuesday, December 01, 2015 Page 1 of 1
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    City of Newton 
 

PUBLIC BUILDINGS DEPARTMENT 

             

Josh Morse, Building Commissioner 

Telephone (617) 796-1600 

FAX (617) 796-1601 

TTY: (617) 796-1608 

52 ELLIOT STREET 

NEWTON HIGHLANDS, MA 02461-1605 
                 Setti D. Warren 
             Mayor 

 

November 20, 2015 

 

Public Facilities and Finance Committees 

Newton City Hall 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton Centre, MA 02459 

 

 

RE:   Summary of the  Demolition of the Garage and site restoration at 525 Winchester Street, Newton Highlands 

  

The Public Buildings Department requests the sum of $115,500.00 to fund the Demolition of the Garage and site 

 restoration at 525 Winchester Street, Newton Highlands. 

 

This project was a result of the negotiations with the Recreation Commission to allow the Fire Department to place the 

firefighters and equipment from the old Fire Station #10 to a temporary site during the construction of the new fire station. 

As part of the negotiations, Recreation Commission requested the garage building on this site would either be fully 

renovated for Recreation Department activities use or torn down and the site returned to green Recreational Space.  

At the time of the creation of the Fire Station #10 construction budget, no determination was made as to the final 

dispensation of the garage, therefore, no funds were placed in the budget for this garage. It was hoped that through tight 

fiscal management of the project budget, potential funds would become available for this purpose.  

 

However, through an oversight, no mention of work to be done at this site was included in the Bond Sale Request, 

preventing the Public Buildings Department from using funds that are currently available in the construction budget  as 

the project is now in the closeout stage. 

 

The building is currently housing a carpenter shop as well as providing a storage site of building materials for the Public 

Buildings Department. Due to the building being demolished the Public Buildings Department will have to move the 

Carpentry Shop and some of items stored to our facility located at 52 Elliot Street. Minor modifications to the Public 

Buildings Department Garage area will be required. 

 

It is the intent of the Public Buildings Department to turn back the above total of $115,500.00 from the Fire Station #10 

construction project contingency to the Budget Reserve Fund and request additional funds to cover the following:  

 

Demolition of Existing Building and Site Restoration:      $  53,400.00 

Disposal of materials stored that are no longer required, obsolete or hazardous:      43,775.00    

Moving of Carpentry Shop and required stored materials from Winchester Street:        7,825.00    

Modifications to existing Public Buildings Department Garage:          5,000.00   

Contingency:                5,500.00   

  Total         $115,500.00   

 



 

 

 Should you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Josh Morse 

Public Buildings Commissioner     
 

cc:  Maureen Lemieux, Chief Financial Officer 

       Alex Valcarce, Deputy Commissioner 

       Dori Zaleznik, Chief Admin Officer 
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#313-15 

 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORK 

Utilities Division 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton Centre, MA 02459-1449 

Theodore J. Jerdee, Utilities Director 
Telephone (617) 796-1650   Fax (617) 796-1653 

tjerdee@newtonma.gov 

 

 

 

TO:  Public Facilities Committee 

 

FROM:  Theodore J. Jerdee, Utilities Director 

 

DATE: December 4, 2015 

 

RE:  Public Facilities Agenda Item #131-13 and #313-15 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

As per your request (#131-13) for periodic updates and discussion pertaining to the 

condition functioning, operations and management of all the city sewer, water and storm 

water systems including the following: 

 

WATER METERS 
 

26,139 meters are reporting into the AMR system. 

500 meters with tamper alarms needing access by Utilities Division to repair 

300 meters needing battery replacement, no access is required, repairs ongoing. 

107 meters remaining that were not change out during meter R&R program. 

1313 Irrigation accounts completed as of 11/30/15. 

140 manhole accounts that require a manual read. 

 

INFLOW & INFILTRATION PROGRAM 

 

Project 2 (West Newton, Lower Falls, Auburndale) 

 Construction 51% complete with completion date in February 2016 

 

Project 3&4 (Lower Falls, Chestnut Hill, Newton Centre, Newtonville) 

 Design 95% complete with construction beginning March 2016 

 Funding under MWRA Loan Grant Phase 9/10 

 

Project 5 (Chestnut Hill, Newton Centre, Newtonville) 

 Inspection and Assessment 70% complete 

 

City of Newton 

 
Setti D. Warren 

Mayor 

mailto:tjerdee@newtonma.gov
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FY 2012-5.18% Flow share into the MWRA system 

FY 2017-4.79% Flow share into the MWRA system 

 

PRIVATE INFLOW REMOVAL PROGRAM 

 

A total of 462 locations were identified under the Area C building inspections and during 

the Meter Replacement program, to date 352 have been removed from the sewer 

collection system. Homeowners are sent certified mail explaining the program and are 

assisted by Maria Rose (City of Newton Environmental Engineer) the needed course of 

action needed to remove the illicit connection.  

 

CURRENT BILLING PRACTICES? 

 

RATES ANALYSES? 

 

As per your request (#313-15) for an update on the second water meter program 

pertaining to the inspection and programing of approximately 900 outdoor irrigation 

meters and the process going forward for the issuance, inspection and programming. 

 

Since the start of the second water meter program 2880 residents requested second 

meters, of those to date 1313 second meter accounts have been generated. Currently 708 

residents have received a water meter transponder from the Utilities Division but have 

not scheduled an appointment for Utilities personnel to inspect and activate the 

transponder which is needed to set up a second meter account within the billing office. 

 

The Utilities Division in partnership with the Inspectional Services Department (ISD) 

evaluated the list containing the 704 transponders distributed by the Utilities Division 

with a list from ISD containing the plumbing permits issued for second meters to 

determine what residents have installed second meters without an inspection and 

activation of the transponder from the Utilities Division. This has been completed and 

resulted in 150 residents that installed a second meter without the Utilities Division 

performing an inspection. 

 

The Utilities Billing office started sending letters to these residents two weeks ago and all 

150 residents will be notified by December 11, 2015. To date 70 residents have 

responded and have been inspected or have scheduled an appointment. 

 

The Utilities Division in conjunction with ISD is revising the program going forward in 

order to eliminate this issue. Some of those revisions will include but not limited to: 

 

 Transponders will be issued and tracked at the time the plumbing permit is issued. 

 Inspections for the plumbing permit and the activation of the transponder will take 

place at the same time. 

 Construct web site to provide a cleared direction as to the process, web site to 

include pictures for the types of meters and plumbing configuration. 

 All Final Reads will be manually read by Utilities Personnel 
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Shawna Sullivan

From: Joshua R. Morse
Sent: Thursday, December 03, 2015 11:38 AM
To: Shawna Sullivan
Subject: CO Detectors

Shawna,  
 
I understand the Board was looking for an update on the CO detectors. Although these detectors are not required by 
code in our buildings, after the event that occurred at the Franklin School, we felt it was in the best interest of occupant 
safety to install CO detectors as rapidly as possible. This effort started the day of the event at Franklin School, and at this 
point CO detectors have been installed in every school in the district. These detectors are tied in the fire alarm panel and 
will not only set the alarm off to alert occupants, but emergency dispatch will also be immediately notified. Over the 
next two weeks will be wrapping up the CO detector installations at the Senior Center, Library, and City Hall.  
 
Regards,  
 
Josh Morse 
Building Commissioner 
Public Buildings Department 
City of Newton 
    

#314-15
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